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Follow us on  

   The summer reading program 
(Libraries Rock!) certainly had the  
Library “rocking” and setting new  
records.   It began with a record  
number of visitors in the month of 
June—over 15,000!   
  The adult summer reading set new 
records with 149 participants.  Many 
prizes were awarded, including one 
lucky person who won a Kindle Fire. 
  The Youth and Teen department also 
had significant increases and set new 
records, not only in the number of  

participants, but also in those who 
completed and received prizes.   
  There were a variety of events and 
programs, some of which were spon-
sored by the Friends, and all of them 
were very popular and well-attended.  
  We hope you had an opportunity to 
participate in some of the many activi-
ties the Library had to offer this sum-
mer, and we look forward to seeing 
you at the next used book sale.  
 
                             - Pat Hillebrand  

Message from the President 

Scarlet’s Park  

  A ground-breaking ceremony was 
held in April for Scarlet’s Park, an all-
inclusive, wheelchair accessible play-
ground to be built in Dodge Park adja-
cent to the Library.  This playground 
will accommodate all kids with disabil-
ities and abilities in an area where 
they can gather and play together.   
  Funds for the construction of the 
park comes from donations, fund-
raisers and grants.  If you’d like to find 
out more about Scarlet and her park, 

visit their website at  
             scarletssmile.com.  

 



Spotlight on Library Staff! 

The Library staff is comprised of many interesting and talented individuals. Those featured in this  
article are relatively new, and have varied backgrounds that might surprise you. 
         - Diane Richard 

 
Ashley Rossetto is a Youth Services Librarian, working with children, infant - 12 years of age. She has  

been at the Commerce Township Library since February of 2017. Prior to this she worked part time at the 
Wixom and Canton Libraries. Her educational background, however, started in Criminal Justice. She  
received a degree at the Police Academy at Michigan State University.  
For seven years she worked Security for Kohl's, but then decided to  
pursue a Masters in Library Science at Wayne State. 
 
 As a Youth Services Librarian she oversees the Play and Explore 
 summer program for children, the weekly Storytime Program, and  
 the monthly programs such as Lego Club, Baby Sensory Play,  
 Toddler Explore and the Book Club for 9-12 year olds. She is also  
 the Outreach Librarian for preschool programs in Walled Lake, 
 Wixom and Commerce. When asked about the new Commerce  
 Library, she said she loves the Children's section being separate,  
 having more space and its own programming.   

 
 
Amanda Vorce  is a Youth Services Librarian, in charge of programs and materials for 6-12 year olds. Re-

cent programs she directed were Irish Mythology in March and an April Fools Prank Workshop. She also se-
lects age appropriate nonfiction books, graphic novels and CD's. She has been in Youth Services for one 
year, but was a Page and then in Circulation at the old library for three years.  Amanda received an under-
graduate degree in Music at Bennington College in Vermont and was focusing on teaching. She taught mid-
dle school in Ecuador, but then went on for a degree in Library Science at 
Wayne State. 
 
Amanda shared that working at the new library has been a wonderful  
experience. The park setting is a bonus for taking the children outside  
for programs and exploring nature. She feels the design of our library is  
very much in the spirit of what libraries are needed for now instead of  
just providing books.  
 
Amanda praised the Friends of the Library for the support they offer  
the Librarians and the Youth Programs. 
 

 
 
 
 
Laura Frost has been working at the Commerce Township Library for 3.5 years. She is the Head  

Page and trains new Pages, of which there are currently six on staff. A Page's responsibilities include  
shelving returned materials, processing deliveries of materials to and from other libraries, pulling items  
from shelves to fill hold requests and keeping the interior of the Library in good order by straightening  
tables, cleaning library materials and computer workstations and dusting shelves. Prior to working at the  
Library, Laura had been a Letter Carrier in Novi for 41 years. She sees similarities in this job and her post 
office experience with the sorting, categorizing and delivering of materials. As a letter carrier she got to  
know and interact with the people she served, as she is now doing by helping people find books and  
authors as she is shelving books. 

 



Summer Fun at the Library    

  Summer is so much fun at the Library.  Kids are  
everywhere, and they are working on the summer 
reading goals and winning great prizes.   
  Earlier this summer, we held a “Touch a Truck” 
event.  Kids could climb into fire trucks, ambulances, 
police cars, earth moving equipment, and more.  We 
estimate that over 700 kids attended.  We were most 
impressed with all the creative parking on this very 
busy day! 
 One of the check-off boxes on the kid’s summer read-
ing club booklet says “tell someone a joke”. I have 

been told several jokes including— “What do you 
call a cow with no legs?” 
  So Summer Reading Club may be fun, but it is also 
important.  Keeping kids reading helps to keep their 
reading abilities working until they go back to school 
and avoids summer slide.  Children’s reading, chil-
dren’s literacy, children’s education—one of the  
most important things your local library does.  
     
  - Connie Jo Ozinga 
    Library Director 

 

Karen Spring is a Circulations Assistant. You'll see her at the front desk checking in/out books and 
materials for patrons. She answers questions and provides information about library use. Her responsibilities 
also include processing hold requests and processing and cataloging new library materials.  Karen has been 
with the Library for 3.5 years. Prior to that she worked in health care administration at Blue Cross where she 
served as Director of Medicaid and My Child Services. Karen praised the new library for its great location 
where people can ride their bikes, walk, play on the playground and have picnics at the pavilion .   
 
 
 
 
Amy Cowley is a Clerk in Circulation Services, doing Customer Service  
at the front desk and technical services in the back office. She also processes 
new materials and deactivates old material updating the Library’s online  
catalog. Amy has been with the Library for one year.  Her original degree  
was in Hospitality Management from the Culinary Institute of America in  
New York where she worked as a pastry chef for ten years.  Amy feels the  
new library is a great place for kids, and she often brings her three-year old  
son to the programs. She loves that the library has so much space for  
materials, and is easy to navigate with the clearly labeled rooms and media. 
 



 2018 Fall Used Book Sale 

     Here’s all the information you need for the  
Fall 2018 Used Book Sale. 
  
Set-up begins Wednesday, October 3rd   to Satur-
day,  October 6th, beginning at 10:00 am each day.  
This includes alphabetizing the fiction. 
 
Friends’ Night will be  TUESDAY, October 9th, 2018, 
between the hours of 5:30 pm and 7:30 pm.   
(Please note the time change)  
 
Sale schedule is Wednesday and Thursday, October  
10th & 11th, from 10:00 am to 8:00 pm; Friday and 
Saturday, October 12th & 13th,  from 10:00 am to 
4:30 pm, and Sunday, October 14th, from 1:00 pm 
to 3:00 pm.  

Fill-a-Bag days are Saturday and Sunday only.    
 
Clean-up will be Monday, October 15th at 9:00.  
 
The last day for donations will be Friday,  
September 28th.   
    
Volunteers can sign up by calling 248-438-5239, by 
email at friends@commercelibrary.info, or by talk-
ing with the Friends’ representative when they call.    
 
The 2019 Spring Used Book Sale is scheduled for 
April 10th-14th, and Friends’ Night will be April 9th. 

 

Kroger Community Rewards 

We Love our Volunteers! 

    For the past seven years, the Friends have been 
recognizing our volunteers with a special luncheon. 
  This year it was held in May at the Benstein Grill 
and was well-attended with 22 volunteers enjoying 
lunch and catching up with everyone.     
 

  Everything we do, from sorting donations to hold-
ing our semi-annual used book sales, could not be 
done without their dedication. 
             
                THANK YOU, VOLUNTEERS! 

     The Friends have been participating in the Kroger 

Community Rewards program since 2012, and each 

year the amount we receive from this program has 
increased.   You only need to enroll once at 
www.krogercommunityrewards.com. 

  Please select the “Friends of the Commerce Town-
ship Community Library”, or enter our new account 
number SY750.   
  To those of you who participate in this program,                 
   Thank You!  
 

Volunteers don’t get paid.  Not because they’re worthless, 
But because they’re priceless! 


